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Subject Matter

The Assistant Director (Economic Development) submitted report DS.14/10 setting out the process which had been undertaken in the production of the Supplementary Planning Document (SPD).

The Assistant Director (Economic Development) informed Members that the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 placed a statutory duty upon the City Council to provide the Local Development Framework to guide development within the district, including the provision of SPDs to amplify Council planning policies.

The Brief expanded on Local Plan Policy LC14 Carleton Clinic which referred to the remaining surplus land at the former Garlands Hospital site.  However, that Policy restricted development to redevelopment of the areas already occupied by buildings, whether by conversion or replacement.  The Brief had been prepared in the context of existing planning policies within the Carlisle District Local Plan 2001-16 taking into account the land use designations.

He added that the site was currently owned by the Hospital Trust, who had assisted with resources to commission the preparation of the Brief with Officer input.  The Brief was a Carlisle City Council document and responsibility for the consultation undertaken, amendments made as a result and subsequent adoption of the Brief as SPD had now passed solely to the City Council.

The document provided the background information on the site along with its land use and policy context for development proposals, and was intended to guide potential developers of the site accompanying any market information.

In moving the recommendations, the Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder expressed slight disappointment that there was no reference to rainwater harvesting.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

1. That the Executive had considered the responses to the consultation and Officers' advice on amendments to the Former Garlands Hospital Site Supplementary Planning Document and made it available for consideration by the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel.

2.  That any additional information arising from the Scrutiny Panel and changes required as a result of comments from Natural England in response to the HRA Screening Report be reported back to the Executive.

3.  That the Executive would on 28 June 2010 consider a further report prior to adoption of the SPD by the City Council on 13 July 2010.

Reasons for Decision

To provide further guidance and clarity in the form of a Supplementary Planning Document in respect of policies LC14 and H16 of the Carlisle District Local Plan







